Exhibit D

The following bill page message was printed on bills of impacted customers from 10/26/07 through 11/25/07.
FEATURE CHANGE                                                                                                                             

Effective December 1, 2007, AT&T Ohio will no longer offer the Advanced Custom Calling Feature, CLASS Distinctive Ringing, on new lines for Centrex customers. As a current subscriber, you may retain this feature on Centrex lines placed in service prior to December 1, 2007 until you make any changes to the feature or move your service. For questions, please call the number on your bill. Thank you for using AT&T.

